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Eagle Scout 

Ian Nicholas Cage 
 
 
 
Ian joined Cub Scouts as a Tiger Scout in 1st grade as 
part of Pack 26. Heather Gowdy was his Den Leader, 
and he joined the Pack along with Cole Gowdy, 
Nathanial Mason, Owen Provencal, and Jackson 
Rosenstein. His family had only recently moved to 
Southborough a month before, and it was his first 
after-school activity where Ian could meet new 
friends and start to be involved in the community. As 
a Cub Scout, he went on his first-ever camping trip, 
memorized the Oath and the Law, and walked many 
miles selling wreaths and candles and exploring the 
town of Southborough. His Pack later merged with 
another Pack to become Pack 926. 
 
Ian and his Den members became a part of Troop 1’s Snow Leopard Patrol in 2017. 
As a member of Troop 1, Ian has been a Patrol Leader, Assistant Senior Patrol 
Leader, Senior Patrol Leader, Junior Assistant Scout Master, as well as Quartermaster 
and Historian. Ian has earned 27 merit badges as a Scout in Troop 1, became a 
member of the Order of the Arrow Tantamous Lodge in September 2022, and became 
an Eagle Scout in March 2024.  
 
Ian has enjoyed many trips as part of Troop 1, including the Big Trip to Iceland and 
planning for the Big Trip to California. During the trips, Ian became more adept at 
meal planning and budgeting, which he carried forward into his culinary classes in 
High School. Ian's favorite trip was white water rafting, some of which he spent 
accidentally enjoying the ride outside the raft. It was a fun and exciting trip! Ian has 
also enjoyed attending Camp at Resolute and Squanto every year as part of Big Blue. 
 
In addition to Troop 1, Ian is part of the culinary program at Assabet Valley Regional 
Technical High School. He is currently participating in the co-op program and works 
at True West Brewery in Acton. He also spends summers working at the Chowder 
Company on Martha's Vineyard. Ian also participates in the school band as a 
drummer (with a brief foray into piano and singing), plays volleyball, and is the 
Senior Class Student Council President.   
 
The people he has met and the friends he has made as part of Troop 1 have been integral to 
his life and character. He is grateful for the shared experiences that have led to lifelong 
friendships.  
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Ian's Eagle Scout Service Project 
 

 
My Eagle Scout Project was painting one of the 
hallways at Pilgrim Church in Southborough, 
Massachusetts. The Pilgrim Church was built in 
the early 1800s and has been a central part of our 
town’s history. It is home to many gatherings in 
Southborough, including the weekly meetings for 
Troop 1.  
 
My Eagle Scout mentor, Mr. Stewart, helped me 
contact Reverend Charley Eastman, who then put 
me in contact with Richard Snyder who is on the 
Buildings and Grounds Committee and worked 
with me extensively throughout the project. I also 
worked with Marjorie Coldwell who helped me refine the plan on what needed to be 
repaired. 
 
The project included repainting a hallway of the church that needed chipped paint and 
dented walls repaired, as well as replacing an old register and bulletin boards. Over 
several weeks the Scouts sanded and prepped the hallway, spackled the walls, and 
repainted the entire hallway. As the finishing touch, we replaced the register and installed 
the new bulletin boards. I am very grateful to Mr. Greene, who guided me heavily 
through the council approvals and painted, to Mr. Henebury, who provided a lot of the 
materials and painted, and to Mr. Ponte, who provided tools and materials and taught us 
how to spackle correctly and paint well, and painted. I am grateful to all the scouts and 
adult leaders who gave their time and expertise to this project.  
 
To fund the project, I held a holiday bake sale at the Southborough Transfer Station on 
December 23rd, 2023. The residents of Southborough were very generous, and we raised 
over $1000, which funded the project with additional money to donate to the church. The 
younger Scouts showed some savvy sales techniques and a lot of energy during the 
process. The Scouts donated a lot of cookies and baked goods, mostly homemade but 
with some Little Debbie Snack Cakes thrown in as well.     
 
I want to thank all of the Scouts, Scout Leaders, parents, and members of the Pilgrim 
Church who made this possible. Over the course of the project, I received a lot of time, 
materials, and advice and learned a lot about communication, scheduling, and time 
management. I would especially like to thank the Pilgrim Church for not only the help on 
the project but also the support and home they have given to Troop 1 through the years.
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Ian's Merit Badges 
 
Merit Badges 

 
 
Date Earned 

Archery 7/15/2022 
Camping 4/15/2015 
Canoeing 7/17/2021 
Citizenship in the Community 12/09/2023 
Citizenship in the Nation 7/13/2022 
Citizenship of Society 5/30/2023 
Citizenship in the World 5/09/2023 
Communication 12/16/2023 
Chess 7/14/2023 
Cooking 7/14/2022 
Cycling 5/28/2022 
Environmental Science 7/12/2019 
Family Life 12/10/2023 
First Aid 7/14/2017 
Kayaking 7/13/2018 
Leatherwork 7/14/2017 
Lifesaving 7/16/2021 
Metalwork 6/15/2019 
Orienteering 7/12/2019 
Personal Fitness 12/10/2023 
Personal Management 11/10/2023 
Public Speaking 7/16/2021 
Rifle Shooting 7/13/2018 
Sculpture 7/14/2023 
Search and Rescue 7/16/2021 
Shotgun Shooting 7/17/2022 
Swimming 7/14/2017 
Welding 6/15/2019 

 
Merit Badges in bold font are required for Eagle Rank 
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Ian’s Rank Advancement 
 

 
Rank Date Completed 

Scout July 12, 2017 

Tenderfoot July 13, 2017 

Second Class July 13, 2018 

First Class April 4, 2019 

Star July 18, 2021 

Life July 14, 2022 

Eagle March 7, 2024 
 
 

Leadership Positions Special Awards 

Patrol Leader Cyber Chip 

Assistant Sr. Patrol Leader Totin’ Chip 

Sr. Patrol Leader Firem’n Chit  

Jr. Assistant Scoutmaster Recruiter Strip 

Quartermaster Snorkeling BSA 

Historian    

Order of the Arrow  Tantamous Lodge 

Ordeal Member  September 2022 
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Eagle Scout 

Colin Thomas Kessinger 
 

Colin was introduced to Scouting by his brother 
Evan who had joined Cub Scouts as a Webelo and 
had crossed over into Troop 1 in March 2010.  
After attending the Pack 26 Southborough Cub 
Scout overnight trip to Camp Resolute in 
September 2012, Colin joined Pack 8 in 
November, led by Paul Deeley. In January 2013 
Colin earned his Bobcat Badge, and in May 
earned his Wolf Rank, catching up with his 
Scoutmates - Nohl Carter, Matthew Deeley, 
Charlie Peters and Jackson Sheehan. 
 
If anything was consistent about Colin’s Cub 
Scout experience, it was change! 
 

Colin enjoyed participating in Wreath Sales, Scouting for Food, Parades and several events such as the 
Celtics game and Pinewood Derby. Colin was very active in sports – hockey, baseball and soccer - and 
missed many events due to these conflicts. 
 
Thugh Colin had been tagging along on Troop1 trips as a younger brother, always finding the “wrong” 
Scout to hang out with, he officially crossed over to Troop 1 in March 2016.  He was very familiar with 
Troop 1 and soon bonded with his Buccaneer patrolmates: Josh Wood, Charlie Peters, Owen Jones, 
Will Purcell, Chase Whitney, Utsav Sethi and Ryan Ponte. 

 
Colin enjoyed many trips, including summer camps at Resolute and Squanto, bike trips, hiking trips, 
shelter building and especially ski trips. Colin also was an eager volunteer for many Eagle Scout 
projects, community events, and Pancake Breakfast and Christmas Tree pickup.  Colin cherished going 
on two Big Trips – 2019 to Iceland and 2023 to High Sierras in California. As a member of Troop 1, 
Colin forged many friendships, learned many important life skills, showed a great many qualities and 
grew significantly in his abilities. Colin held many roles in Troop 1 including Patrol Leader, Troop 
Guide, Assistant Senior Patrol Leader, Senior Patrol Leader and Junior Assistant Scoutmaster.   
 
Arguably, Colin’s greatest achievement in Scouting was helping to guide the Troop through the 
tumultuous days of COVID-19 Pandemic as the Senior Patrol Leader.  Colin’s consistent 
communication, constant motivation and can-do attitude made going online for Zoom Meetings and 
scaling back to local socially-distanced trips fun! 
 
Colin’s never-ending Eagle Scout Project was installing 2 bullpen mounds at the Mooney Field 
Complex for players using the “big” diamond. 
 
Colin culminated his Scouting career with an 8-day trip to the High Sierras in California last summer 
for 30 members of the Troop – a trip he helped plan and execute with 4 other scouts and Scoutmaster.   
Outside of Scouts, Colin graduated from Assabet Valley Tech, played hockey and captained the 
baseball team, earning an all-star selection his senior year.  Colin is currently an apprentice plumber 
working for DeWolfe Contracting. 
 
Colin is very grateful for the help he received from Adult Leaders, the Committee and Scouts that 
helped him throughout his Scouting experience. They are the reason for his growth, maturity and 
success. 

. 
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Colin's Eagle Scout  
Service Project 

 
The planning for my Eagle Scout project began soon after 
I finished my role as SPL in the Fall of 2021. A big part of 
creating your project is having it be meaningful to you, 
and one of the most meaningful places to me is the 
baseball diamonds in Southborough. Baseball is a huge 
aspect in my life, and I grew up playing baseball at 
Mooney Field. I also played on the varsity team for 
Assabet, and I wanted my love for the game to be 
recognized down by the fields as something others can 
benefit from. 
 
The Mooney Field Complex had been undergoing some major renovations at the time. The small 
softball field was being turned back into a baseball field with a plan to turf the inside dirt. Lights were 
added to the Eric Green Memorial Field the prior year (Eric was in my brothers Cub Scout Pack and 
died suddenly at the age of 12). An Eagle Scout project from a Scout in Troop 92 Southborough added 
a scoreboard to the Brian Shifrin Memorial Field (Mr. Shifrin helped coach me and I was teammates on 
Summer Allstars with his son Charlie). Another Eagle Scout project from a Scout in Troop 92 was in 
process to refurbish the Snack Shack at the field. 
 
I wanted my project to be a part of this recent reconstruction process by building 2 much needed 
bullpens for the 90' diamond. The old "bullpen", if you can even call it that, was just an old beat-up 
home plate in which you would try your best to measure out 60.5' from the plate to get an accurate 
distance. The ground was also flat, unlike most bullpens and mounds which are elevated for the pitcher. 
So, my goal was to make 2 bullpens with raised mounds, a new home plate and rubber, and some form 
of backstop to block any baseballs that the catcher might miss. 
 
I first spoke to former Southborough Little League president Mike Murphy in September 2021 about 
the possible project. He said that any addition to the field like my bullpens would mean a lot to the 
players and coaches who play on those fields but that I should also make sure that I discuss the 
potential project with the Southborough Recreation Department. 
 
Before I could contact the Southborough Recreation Department, Southborough Little League and 
Northborough Little League announced a merger and merged in November 2021.  The new Algonquin 
Baseball and Softball Association would be the beneficiary of the project. I met with Southborough 
Recreation Manager Tim Davis in January 2022, and he confirmed that the project could proceed.  In 
March of 2022 the new ABSA board approved the project and finally I could make a presentation to the 
Troop 1 Committee and submit the project proposal to Mayflower Council. 
 
By the time I got all signatures and the final signoff for the project from Mayflower Council, it was 
November 2022, and I wouldn’t be able to start the project until Spring 2023. In March and April, I met 
with Chris Leroy from Southborough DPW and Mark Jablonski who takes care of the fields for ABSA.  
With their help measuring the area and delivering materials, I was able to start preparing for the project. 
 
I held my first workday on May 13th to mark out the pitchers’ mounds and home plate areas and dig 
these out.  I also held a Bake Sale fundraiser on May 20th 2023 to help fund the project.  My final 
workday was on May 27th where we built the mounds, installed the pitching rubbers and home plates. 
 
I am thankful for all the help I got in planning and doing this project.  Scouts and friends who helped 
me on workdays.  Scoutmaster Greene and Rik Kerstens, my Eagle mentor, for all their encouragement 
and help when I thought I might never finish.  Mr. Fialkow and Mr. Murphy from Algonquin Baseball 
and Softball Association for letting me build the bullpens on the field. All the parents of Scouts that 
baked goods for fundraising. And Special Thanks to my family for supporting me throughout my 
Scouting career. 
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Colin's Merit Badges 
 
Merit Badges 

 
 
Date Earned 

  

Archery 7/14/2017 
Architecture 7/16/2021 
Camping 7/14/2017 
Citizenship in the Community 5/06/2023 
Citizenship in the Nation 2/26/2023 
Citizenship of Society 5/16/2023 
Citizenship in the World 5/09/2023 
Communication 2/11/2023 
Cooking 7/13/2018 
Emergency Preparedness 7/13/2018 
Engineering 7/16/2021 
Environmental Science 7/13/2018 
Family Life 5/02/2012 
First Aid 7/16/2016 
Fishing 7/16/2016 
Golf 5/06/2023 
Kayaking 7/14/2017 
Landscape Architecture 7/14/2021 
Mammal Study 7/16/2016 
Metalwork 6/15/2019 
Orienteering 7/12/2019 
Personal Fitness 7/12/2019 
Personal Management 9/06/2021 
Shotgun Shooting 7/12/2019 
Snow Sports 2/27/2019 
Swimming 7/16/2016 
Weather 7/16/2021 
Welding 6/15/2019 
Wood Carving 7/16/2021 

 
 
 

Merit Badges in bold font are required for Eagle Rank 
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Colin’s Rank Advancement 
 
 

 
Rank Date Completed 

Scout July 14, 2016 

Tenderfoot July 14, 2016 

Second Class July 13, 2017 

First Class May 9, 2018 

Star January 30, 2019 

Life February 26, 2020 

Eagle September 28, 2023 
 
 

Leadership Positions Special Awards 

Patrol Leader Firem’n Chit 

Troop Guide Totin’ Chip 

Asst Senior Patrol Leader   

Senior Patrol Leader 

Junior Assistant Scoutmaster 
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Eagle Scout 
 

Nathaniel Mason 
 

Nate’s scouting career began as a Tiger Cub in 
Pack 926, Den 1. He loved the sleepaway trips 
to Higgin’s Armory, the Eco Tarium and Paw 
Sox Stadium. He always felt a sense of deep 
purpose and pride in his contributions to the 
pack in wreath sales, and his contributions to 
the community in activities such as Scouting 
for Food, hosting a yard sale to benefit food 
allergy research and helping at a water table 
for a charity 10K.  
 
Nate has fond memories of their first real 
camping and bike trip at Nickerson State Park, 
where he had his first taste of outdoor cooking, 
tenting, and Geocaching with his Den. His den 
leader, Heather Gowdy, saw his potential in 
Boy Scouts and helped guide him to choose 
Troop 1 along with his den-friends Joey 
Truman and Ian Cage. 

 
With a strong affection for the outdoors and travel, Nate’s favorite parts of Boy Scouts 
have involved camping, especially the Big Trips. The Iceland trip allowed Nate to use the 
independence and self-reliance learned during the weeks spent at Camp Resolute sleep-
away camp to travel abroad without his family for the first time with confidence and Boy 
Scout-level preparation. This trip made an enormous impression on him, from the work 
and planning hours endured by the older Scouts to the chance to hike over breathtaking 
landscapes. He was excited for the chance to be on the planning committee for the next 
Big Trip. 
 
Nate got his chance to plan a Big Trip for the summer of 2023 to California. He spent 
many hours and collaborated with his fellow older Scouts to plan a huge array of 
activities and sight-seeing. The trip was a huge success and made quite an impression on 
the younger Scouts. The planned activities provided fun for everyone, with biking, 
hiking, ropes and zip-lines, and even petting baby pigs at a farm. The trip gave Nate a 
chance to hike to the top of Half Dome at Yosemite National Park, a hike that is 
challenging to even skilled mountaineers.  
 
Outside of Scouts, Nate has a strong interest in film production and business 
administration. He is pursuing a college degree that marries both interests after 
graduation from Algonquin Regional High School. He is also a talented musician. He 
played trumpet in the Symphonic Band through high school and has managed to teach 
himself how to play the guitar. He can play almost any classic rock song, including 
technical riffs. 
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Nate's Eagle Scout Service Project 
 
 
 
As a sibling of a sister in several sports, Nate was 
dragged along to frequent game sidelines, often 
becoming bored. Living near Finn School, Nate often 
passed other kids in the same situation. This served as 
inspiration for his Eagle Project to build little libraries to 
house age-appropriate books at locations in need.  
 
After researching possible structure designs, material costs, and speaking with school 
principals for permission, Nate was ready to present his plan to the Troop Committee 
for approval. After a challenging search, a beneficiary was secured, Tim Davis of the 
Southboro Recreation Department. The project was approved by Mayflower Council 
and Nate was ready to start, blueprints in hand.  
 
Nate organized a bake sale at the transfer station which raised funding for the entire 
project. He was able to solicit enough donated used children’s books to fill all the 
libraries. Being winter, work had to be completed indoors. Nate is grateful for the use of 
the Henebury barn which made this project possible. A preliminary workday was held 
with some of the older Scouts to build the first library as a prototype for the additional 
libraries that would be built. Two workdays with all ages of Scouts were completed in 
February of 2024 to have the libraries ready to go up as soon as the seasons changed. 
These libraries are being enjoyed by kids and make a great addition to sports fields and 
playgrounds in Southboro. Nate is so grateful to everyone that helped contribute to 
making this project a success. Thank you! 
 
Nate will be off to college in the fall. He plans to attend the University of Rhode Island 
School of Business to study business and film production. The life skills learned in Boy 
Scouts will be invaluable to his success in the future. 
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Nate's Merit Badges 
 
Merit Badges 

 
 
Date Earned 

Archery 7/12/2019 
Camping 7/16/2021 
Canoeing 7/16/2022 
Citizenship in the Community 2/25/2024 
Citizenship in the Nation 7/13/2022 
Citizenship of Society 5/30/2023 
Citizenship in the World 5/09/2023 
Communication 2/11/2023 
Cooking 7/13/2022 
Environmental Science 2/10/2024 
Family Life 2/20/2024 
First Aid 7/14/2017 
Geocaching 7/12/2019 
Kayaking 7/13/2018 
Leatherwork 7/14/2017 
Lifesaving 7/16/2022 
Metalwork 6/15/2019 
Orienteering 7/13/2018 
Personal Fitness 2/19/2024 
Personal Management 11/10/2023 
Search and Rescue 7/16/2021 
Swimming 7/14/2017 
Welding 6/15/2019 
Wilderness Survival 7/16/2021 
Woodwork 7/12/2019 

 
 
 

Merit Badges in bold font are required for Eagle Rank 
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Nate's Rank Advancement 
 
 

 
Rank Date Completed 

Scout July 12, 2017 

Tenderfoot July 13, 2017 

Second Class July 13, 2018 

First Class June 5, 2019 

Star July 14, 2022 

Life June 14, 2023 

Eagle    March 28, 2024 
 
 

Leadership Positions Special Awards 

Troop Guide Firem’n Chit 

Asst Senior Patrol Leader Totin’ Chip 

Junior Asst Scoutmaster 
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Eagle Scout 

Joseph Alexander Truman 
 

Joseph (Joey) began his scouting experience in 
first grade as a member of Pack 921 
Southborough along with nearly a dozen other 
boys. By the end of his first year his den had 
dwindled to just Joey and two other boys.  By the 
following year it was just Joey in his den.  He 
persevered, though, joining Pack 926 joining a 
den with both Ian Cage and Nate Mason (among 
others).  Some of his favorite memories of Cub 
Scouts were the Paw Sox sleepovers.  Nothing 
was better for young Joey than watching a 
baseball game, sleeping in the outfield, and falling 
asleep watching baseball movies as he was certain 
he would grow up to be a professional baseball 
player.  In addition to the Paw Sox sleepovers, he 
always enjoyed the pinewood derby and the huge 
trophies he took home every year.  In his final 
year in Cub Scouts he earned a spot to compete in 
the Pinewood Derby in Times Square in NYC. 
 

Becoming a Boy Scout has been one of the most productive and worthwhile activities Joey has joined.  
He participated in many of the monthly outings and went on each outing at least once except the ski trip 
(even though Mr. Greene tried valiantly to convince him to go).  Christmas tree pick-up, Scouting for 
Food, and the Pancake Breakfasts were among his favorite activities. It is always great to see so many 
former Scouts join in during those activities and support the troop. To top it off, it is hilarious to see 
how big of a pancake can be made or who can throw the first pancake onto the Ponte van. 
 
His favorite trips, of course, were the Big Trips.  He was a young scout on the Iceland Big Trip in 2019. 
Joey’s first time out of the country was on this trip. In Iceland, Joey learned how to ice climb, rode 
Icelandic horses, went ziplining, explored an ancient lava tube, and hiked Mount Kristinartindar where 
glaciers could be seen calving in all directions. For the California Big Trip in 2023, Joey was a part of 
the leadership team where he successfully helped plan an amazing trip. Some of his fondest memories 
from the California Big Trip are kayaking on Lake Tahoe and running a 5k across the Golden Gate 
Bridge, but his most memorable accomplishment of the trip would be hiking nearly 20 miles to reach 
the summit of Half Dome in Yosemite with his dad, Mr. Kessinger, Colin, Utsav, and Nate.  The 
extremely difficult and oftentimes scary hike was a huge achievement.   
 
In addition to being on the Big Trip leadership team, Joey held many other roles within the troop.  He 
was Game Master, Trips ASPL, Senior Patrol Leader, and Junior Assistant Scoutmaster.  During his 
time as the SPL, he successfully led his Klondike team to a complete all events for the Klondike Derby 
for the first time in many years.  He is also a member of the Order of the Arrow. 
 
As well as being involved in Scouting, Joey also competed in Cross Country, Swimming, Baseball, and 
Track while at Algonquin Regional High School and has even completed a triathlon. He hopes to 
continue running while he attends UMASS Lowell in the fall.  Joey is graduating tomorrow, and he 
plans on majoring in Chemical Engineering. 
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Joseph's Eagle Scout Service Project 
 
My Eagle project was an installation of 18 disk golf targets in the 
ground at Chapel of the Cross in Westborough, Massachusetts. I 
have attended Chapel of the Cross for my whole life, and I 
wanted to do a service project there to give back to the church. 
Originally,  
 
I planned to create a hiking trail around the lake that is on the 
church property but there were a few hiccups with the 
Westborough environmental committee due to the proposed trail 
passing through a wetlands area.  So I decided to switch gears 
and install a disk golf course. The Church had originally put up 
temporary disk golf targets during the pandemic lockdown for the 
youth group and local community to use, but they were just 
temporary disk golf targets cemented in five gallon buckets that 
were spread all around the church property.   
 
Throughout the years these have been knocked over by weather, relocated by landscapers, and buried 
under snow banks by snow plows.  I wanted to make a permanent installation that wouldn't have any 
of these issues.  
 
My Project was completed on November 11, 2023 and had over 220 working hours involved. I held 2 
main work days with more than a dozen scouts and adults pitching in for various installation tasks.  A 
total of 13 pizzas were consumed during the two work days.  Additionally, my dad and I worked 
numerous evenings at the church digging holes, planning the course layout, and adding mulch.  One of 
the most difficult parts of this project was coordinating installation of targets that were spread out all 
over the church property.   Transporting mulch from the parking lot where it was delivered to the 
furthest hole took considerable effort as did excavating numerous huge rocks out of the ground.  It was 
also difficult having a work day in the pouring rain, which somehow still had great attendance.  We 
used pop up shelters to work under while digging holes and placing the targets.  About half way through 
the work day the rain was falling so hard that it completely filled up one of the holes that we had just 
dug for a target with water. 
 
Throughout this project I was able to use my leadership skills to show people how to use the tools that 
we needed, make sure that each of the work groups had needed supplies,  and I was able to train other 
scouts to lead smaller groups working on target installations that were at the far ends of the church. 
 
My fundraiser for this project was a bake sale that was held at the Southborough transfer station.  Many 
scouts kindly made and donated lots of brownies, cookies, etc. During this fundraiser, I was able to raise 
more than $1,500 which was used to buy the tools,  materials, and 5 yards of mulch needed to complete 
this project. I was also fortunate that many scouts brought yard tools from home to assist in this project.   
 
I would like to thank Chapel of the Cross for allowing me to give back to a place that has given me so 
much. I would also like to thank my family for pushing me to continue my journey in scouts, all of the 
scout masters for guiding me through my scouting journey, and my fellow scouts and friends who were 
always there when I needed a laugh. 
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Joseph's Merit Badges 
 
 
 

Merit Badges Date Earned 

Archery 7/13/2018 
Camping 7/18/2021 
Canoeing 7/16/2022 
Citizenship in the Community 10/09/2023 
Citizenship in the Nation 2/26/2023 
Citizenship of Society 5/30/2023 
Citizenship in the World 5/09/2023 
Communication 5/06/2023 
Cooking 10/25/2023 
Cycling 5/28/2022 
Entrepreneurship 7/13/2018 
Environmental Science 7/16/2021 
Family Life 11/14/2024 
First Aid 7/14/2017 
Hiking 6/10/2022 
Kayaking 7/13/2018 
Lifesaving 7/16/2022 
Metalwork 6/15/2019 
Orienteering 7/15/2022 
Personal Fitness 12/26/2021 
Personal Management 11/10/2023 
Rifle Shooting 7/15/2022 
Search and Rescue 7/16/2021 
Shotgun Shooting 7/16/2021 
Swimming 7/14/2017 
Welding 6/15/2019 
Wilderness Survival 7/15/2022 

 
 

Merit Badges in bold font are required for Eagle Rank 
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Joseph’s Rank Advancement 
 

 

Rank Date Completed 

Scout July 12, 2017 

Tenderfoot July 13, 2017 

Second Class July 13, 2018 

First Class July 12, 2019 

Star July 18, 2021 

Life June 15, 2022 

Eagle   March 6, 2024 
 
 

Leadership Positions Special Awards 

Game Master Firem’n Chit 

Asst Senior Patrol Leader Totin’ Chip 

Senior Patrol Leader              

Junior Asst Scoutmaster  

Order of the Arrow Member           

Ordeal Date September 2021   
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Troop 1 Southborough 
 

Elias Arvantely  Justice Huang 

Thompson Barna  Corey Lu 

Benjamin Brooks  Cooper Melo 

Jacob Brooks   Jacob Morrison 

Boden Henry Connelly  Micah O’Meally 

Cole Cotreau   Liam Peoples 

Dylan Cotreau   Noah Ponte 

William Creager  Shreyas Potharaju 

Leonardo D’Arcangelo  Neel Ramesh 

Adam DeAngelis  Stephen Reed 

Angus Eslick   LJ Rose 

Michael Gallagher  Kadin Salman 

Henry Gostick   Harish Sathishkumar 

Colbey Hansen   Jonathan Talbot 

Michael Harmon  Lucas Talbot 

Thomas Harmon  Chase Walter 

James Henebury 

   
 
 

Scoutmaster: Ryan Henebury 
 
Assistant Scoutmasters: James D’Arcangelo, Jim Greene, 

John Harmon, Bob Morrison, Dave Ponte, 
John Reed, Keith Truman 

Charter Representative: Chris Willis 

Committee Chair: Julie Talbot 

Executive Officer: Charles Easton 
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Troop 1 Eagle Scout Honor Roll 
 

1925 Dana J. Kidder 
1930 Lewis Mason, Richard Steele 
1968 Charles A. Griffath, George T. Schnare 
1970 Curtis Schnare 
1972 J. David Kiser, J. David Gignac, James Kiser, Peter 

I. Kallander 
1973 Todd Williams, Gary S. MacConnell, C. Winslow 

Pettingell 
1976 David R. Allen, Frederick A Ware, III, Jonathan 

Feinstein 
1977 Mark E. Allen, Mark Johnson, Kevin Kallander, Jeffrey Owen, Mark E. Allen 
1978 Andrew Dewey 
1979 Scott R. Allen, John E. Boland, Michael P. Boland, 

Paul J. Cunningham, Douglas Kearns, Jeffrey J. Weir, 
Warren H. Pettingell, Jr., Kenneth McDougal 

1980 Glenn J. Tessmer, James J. Tessmer 
1982 Albert T. Munroe, Jr. 
1983 Kurt O. Jacobson 
1984 William H. Thorpe, Thomas Flanders, Matthew Pietro 
1987 James F. Bacon 
1989 Michael S. Sturgeon 
1990 Michael A. Robbins 
1991 Christopher D. Beasley, Michael P. LeDuc 
1992 Matthew A. Connell, James P. Rowe, Jr. 
1993 Christopher W. Cradler 
1994 Kevin M. Sturgeon 
1995 Brandon K. Johnson 
1996 James Scott Davidson 
1997 Christopher Daniels 
1998 Ethan Neff 
2004 Christopher J. Weigl 
2005 Daniel P. Herard 
2006 Andrew Golibersuch, Dustin H. Weigl, Timothy Dean Deschamps, Matthew 

Rossetti 
2007 Stephen G. Moran, Christopher Fiore 
2008 James S. Purpura 
2009 Matthew W. McHugh 
2010 Patrick D. Andrews, Michael A. Rea, Ryan J. Moran 
2011 Christopher N. McKay, Stephanos D. Bacon, Benjamin M. Willis, Mark E. 

Kerstens, Evan G. Haas 
2012 Nathan P. Lowell, Frederick M. Scott V, Jonathan P. Willis, 

J. Zachary Lentz, Charlie Pim 
2013 Robert Y. Kerstens, Michael C. Piekarz 
2014 Christopher A. Schoener, Freddie Pim, Daniel R. Willis, 

Eric P. Kerstens, Patrick M. Moran, Brett J. Ober 
2015 Eric W. Lee, Nicholas James Hills, Daniel J. Greene, Carl Joseph Bai, 
2016 Garrett J. Powers, John Joseph Bai 
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2017 Joseph Greene, Michell Hills, Evan Kessinger, Grant Perkins, James 
Richardson, Anthony Zalev 

2018 Alexander Gowdy, Mitchell Hill, Nicholas Masri, Alec Ober 
2019 Alexander Forrest, Garrett Goodney, Brendan Hermanspann, Matthew 

Richardson, Zane Walter 
2020 Gabi Bazikus, Eric Hansen, Adam Ramando, Andrew Zalev 
2021 Michael Hurley, Robert Stewart, William Purcell, Chase Whitney 
2023 Colin Kessinger 
2024 Ian Cage, Nathaniel Mason, Joseph Truman 
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The Eagle Scout 
 
 

A young man stands before us now, 
smiling broadly as his honor is bestowed. 
He stood before us once as Tenderfoot, 

but now he is an “Eagle Scout”. 
 

“On my honor, I will do my best” 
he promised from the start; 

He said that he would obey the Law 
that is known by every scout. 

 
The Oath and Law become his creed, 

his Motto “Be Prepared”; 
“Do a good turn daily” 

was the Slogan to which he agreed. 
 

With Slogan, Motto, the Oath and Law, 
he traveled the “Eagle” trail; 

a trail completed by just a few, 
but an asset to those who do. 

 
He learned to do whatever is right 

no matter what others might think. He 
learned to be proud, yet not aloof, 

to respect all other men. 
 

Who is this young man who before us stands 
accepting his “Eagle” with pride? 

He once was a Boy Scout with boyish ideals; 
but now he is a man. 

 
 

Written Jan. 19, 1980  20 Contributed by Wes Fish, Troop 102, Ventura, CA 
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